[bookmark: _GoBack]From: Public Access DC Comments 
Sent: 30 October 2018 14:16
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Subject: Comments for Planning Application 18/00484/OUT

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 2:15 PM on 30 Oct 2018 from Miss Georgina West.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Land North And Adjoining Home Farm Banbury Road B4100 Caversfield 

	Proposal:
	Outline planning permission for up to 75 homes, pedestrian and cycle routes, creation of new access point from Charlotte Avenue, provision of open space, play space, allotments, orchard, parking and associated works. 

	Case Officer:
	Caroline Ford 

	Click for further information



	Customer Details

	Name:
	Miss Georgina West

	Email:
	

	Address:
	92 Charlotte Avenue, Bicester OX27 8AN



	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	When we purchased our house within the 'Eco Town' we were made aware that there could be plans to build houses in the field behind our house, not for a second did we think that this would not be a development that was inline with the sustainable ethos of Elmsbrook. By putting a standard housing development within the Eco Town will de-value our property and everybody elses immensely. We paid a premium to live in the first Eco Town within the UK and this development does not meet the criteria of being part of our Eco Town.

My second worry is the access road. 
We currently pay maintenance for the roads within our development as they are still private property. Who is going to pay for any damages made by heavy machinery going in and out and the extra traffic that will being using Charlotte Avenue, we will. 

Also the increase in traffic will not only increase pollution within our Eco Town but put the estates animals and children at risk. The roads are already narrow with a number of narrow bridges within the estate that will cause a bottle neck effect within the estate.

We also have limited parking available on the estate and with the addition of 75 extra homes and their guests this problem can only get worse. 

I am extremely disappointed that a development of this kind is even being considered. I completely understand that we need to build more houses to meet demand but an Eco Town is an Eco Town, not half and half.
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